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(1) Retain title after compensating 
the Federal awarding agency. The 
amount paid to the Federal awarding 
agency will be computed by applying 
the Federal awarding agency’s percent-
age of participation in the cost of the 
original purchase (and costs of any im-
provements) to the fair market value 
of the property. However, in those situ-
ations where non-Federal entity is dis-
posing of real property acquired or im-
proved with a Federal award and ac-
quiring replacement real property 
under the same Federal award, the net 
proceeds from the disposition may be 
used as an offset to the cost of the re-
placement property. 

(2) Sell the property and compensate 
the Federal awarding agency. The 
amount due to the Federal awarding 
agency will be calculated by applying 
the Federal awarding agency’s percent-
age of participation in the cost of the 
original purchase (and cost of any im-
provements) to the proceeds of the sale 
after deduction of any actual and rea-
sonable selling and fixing-up expenses. 
If the Federal award has not been 
closed out, the net proceeds from sale 
may be offset against the original cost 
of the property. When non-Federal en-
tity is directed to sell property, sales 
procedures must be followed that pro-
vide for competition to the extent 
practicable and result in the highest 
possible return. 

(3) Transfer title to the Federal 
awarding agency or to a third party 
designated/approved by the Federal 
awarding agency. The non-Federal en-
tity is entitled to be paid an amount 
calculated by applying the non-Federal 
entity’s percentage of participation in 
the purchase of the real property (and 
cost of any improvements) to the cur-
rent fair market value of the property. 

§ 200.312 Federally-owned and exempt 
property. 

(a) Title to federally-owned property 
remains vested in the Federal govern-
ment. The non-Federal entity must 
submit annually an inventory listing of 
federally-owned property in its custody 
to the Federal awarding agency. Upon 
completion of the Federal award or 
when the property is no longer needed, 
the non-Federal entity must report the 
property to the Federal awarding agen-

cy for further Federal agency utiliza-
tion. 

(b) If the Federal awarding agency 
has no further need for the property, it 
must declare the property excess and 
report it for disposal to the appropriate 
Federal disposal authority, unless the 
Federal awarding agency has statutory 
authority to dispose of the property by 
alternative methods (e.g., the author-
ity provided by the Federal Technology 
Transfer Act (15 U.S.C. 3710 (i)) to do-
nate research equipment to edu-
cational and non-profit organizations 
in accordance with Executive Order 
12999, ‘‘Educational Technology: Ensur-
ing Opportunity for All Children in the 
Next Century.’’). The Federal awarding 
agency must issue appropriate instruc-
tions to the non-Federal entity. 

(c) Exempt federally-owned property 
means property acquired under a Fed-
eral award the title based upon the ex-
plicit terms and conditions of the Fed-
eral award that indicate the Federal 
awarding agency has chosen to vest in 
the non-Federal entity without further 
obligation to the Federal government 
or under conditions the Federal agency 
considers appropriate. The Federal 
awarding agency may exercise this op-
tion when statutory authority exists. 
Absent statutory authority and spe-
cific terms and conditions of the Fed-
eral award, title to exempt federally- 
owned property acquired under the 
Federal award remains with the Fed-
eral government. 

§ 200.313 Equipment. 

See also § 200.439 Equipment and 
other capital expenditures. 

(a) Title. Subject to the obligations 
and conditions set forth in this section, 
title to equipment acquired under a 
Federal award will vest upon acquisi-
tion in the non-Federal entity. Unless 
a statute specifically authorizes the 
Federal agency to vest title in the non- 
Federal entity without further obliga-
tion to the Federal government, and 
the Federal agency elects to do so, the 
title must be a conditional title. Title 
must vest in the non-Federal entity 
subject to the following conditions: 

(1) Use the equipment for the author-
ized purposes of the project until fund-
ing for the project ceases, or until the 
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property is no longer needed for the 
purposes of the project. 

(2) Not encumber the property with-
out approval of the Federal awarding 
agency or pass-through entity. 

(3) Use and dispose of the property in 
accordance with paragraphs (b), (c) and 
(e) of this section. 

(b) A state must use, manage and dis-
pose of equipment acquired under a 
Federal award by the state in accord-
ance with state laws and procedures. 
Other non-Federal entities must follow 
paragraphs (c) through (e) of this sec-
tion. 

(c) Use. (1) Equipment must be used 
by the non-Federal entity in the pro-
gram or project for which it was ac-
quired as long as needed, whether or 
not the project or program continues 
to be supported by the Federal award, 
and the non-Federal entity must not 
encumber the property without prior 
approval of the Federal awarding agen-
cy. When no longer needed for the 
original program or project, the equip-
ment may be used in other activities 
supported by the Federal awarding 
agency, in the following order of pri-
ority: 

(i) Activities under a Federal award 
from the Federal awarding agency 
which funded the original program or 
project, then 

(ii) Activities under Federal awards 
from other Federal awarding agencies. 
This includes consolidated equipment 
for information technology systems. 

(2) During the time that equipment is 
used on the project or program for 
which it was acquired, the non-Federal 
entity must also make equipment 
available for use on other projects or 
programs currently or previously sup-
ported by the Federal government, pro-
vided that such use will not interfere 
with the work on the projects or pro-
gram for which it was originally ac-
quired. First preference for other use 
must be given to other programs or 
projects supported by Federal awarding 
agency that financed the equipment 
and second preference must be given to 
programs or projects under Federal 
awards from other Federal awarding 
agencies. Use for non-federally-funded 
programs or projects is also permis-
sible. User fees should be considered if 
appropriate. 

(3) Notwithstanding the encourage-
ment in § 200.307 Program income to 
earn program income, the non-Federal 
entity must not use equipment ac-
quired with the Federal award to pro-
vide services for a fee that is less than 
private companies charge for equiva-
lent services unless specifically author-
ized by Federal statute for as long as 
the Federal government retains an in-
terest in the equipment. 

(4) When acquiring replacement 
equipment, the non-Federal entity may 
use the equipment to be replaced as a 
trade-in or sell the property and use 
the proceeds to offset the cost of the 
replacement property. 

(d) Management requirements. Proce-
dures for managing equipment (includ-
ing replacement equipment), whether 
acquired in whole or in part under a 
Federal award, until disposition takes 
place will, as a minimum, meet the fol-
lowing requirements: 

(1) Property records must be main-
tained that include a description of the 
property, a serial number or other 
identification number, the source of 
funding for the property (including the 
FAIN), who holds title, the acquisition 
date, and cost of the property, percent-
age of Federal participation in the 
project costs for the Federal award 
under which the property was acquired, 
the location, use and condition of the 
property, and any ultimate disposition 
data including the date of disposal and 
sale price of the property. 

(2) A physical inventory of the prop-
erty must be taken and the results rec-
onciled with the property records at 
least once every two years. 

(3) A control system must be devel-
oped to ensure adequate safeguards to 
prevent loss, damage, or theft of the 
property. Any loss, damage, or theft 
must be investigated. 

(4) Adequate maintenance procedures 
must be developed to keep the property 
in good condition. 

(5) If the non-Federal entity is au-
thorized or required to sell the prop-
erty, proper sales procedures must be 
established to ensure the highest pos-
sible return. 

(e) Disposition. When original or re-
placement equipment acquired under a 
Federal award is no longer needed for 
the original project or program or for 
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other activities currently or previously 
supported by a Federal awarding agen-
cy, except as otherwise provided in 
Federal statutes, regulations, or Fed-
eral awarding agency disposition in-
structions, the non-Federal entity 
must request disposition instructions 
from the Federal awarding agency if 
required by the terms and conditions of 
the Federal award. Disposition of the 
equipment will be made as follows, in 
accordance with Federal awarding 
agency disposition instructions: 

(1) Items of equipment with a current 
per unit fair market value of $5,000 or 
less may be retained, sold or otherwise 
disposed of with no further obligation 
to the Federal awarding agency. 

(2) Except as provided in § 200.312 Fed-
erally-owned and exempt property, 
paragraph (b), or if the Federal award-
ing agency fails to provide requested 
disposition instructions within 120 
days, items of equipment with a cur-
rent per-unit fair-market value in ex-
cess of $5,000 may be retained by the 
non-Federal entity or sold. The Federal 
awarding agency is entitled to an 
amount calculated by multiplying the 
current market value or proceeds from 
sale by the Federal awarding agency’s 
percentage of participation in the cost 
of the original purchase. If the equip-
ment is sold, the Federal awarding 
agency may permit the non-Federal en-
tity to deduct and retain from the Fed-
eral share $500 or ten percent of the 
proceeds, whichever is less, for its sell-
ing and handling expenses. 

(3) The non-Federal entity may 
transfer title to the property to the 
Federal Government or to an eligible 
third party provided that, in such 
cases, the non-Federal entity must be 
entitled to compensation for its attrib-
utable percentage of the current fair 
market value of the property. 

(4) In cases where a non-Federal enti-
ty fails to take appropriate disposition 
actions, the Federal awarding agency 
may direct the non-Federal entity to 
take disposition actions. 

§ 200.314 Supplies. 
See also § 200.453 Materials and sup-

plies costs, including costs of com-
puting devices. 

(a) Title to supplies will vest in the 
non-Federal entity upon acquisition. If 

there is a residual inventory of unused 
supplies exceeding $5,000 in total aggre-
gate value upon termination or com-
pletion of the project or program and 
the supplies are not needed for any 
other Federal award, the non-Federal 
entity must retain the supplies for use 
on other activities or sell them, but 
must, in either case, compensate the 
Federal government for its share. The 
amount of compensation must be com-
puted in the same manner as for equip-
ment. See § 200.313 Equipment, para-
graph (e)(2) for the calculation method-
ology. 

(b) As long as the Federal govern-
ment retains an interest in the sup-
plies, the non-Federal entity must not 
use supplies acquired under a Federal 
award to provide services to other or-
ganizations for a fee that is less than 
private companies charge for equiva-
lent services, unless specifically au-
thorized by Federal statute. 

§ 200.315 Intangible property. 

(a) Title to intangible property (see 
§ 200.59 Intangible property) acquired 
under a Federal award vests upon ac-
quisition in the non-Federal entity. 
The non-Federal entity must use that 
property for the originally-authorized 
purpose, and must not encumber the 
property without approval of the Fed-
eral awarding agency. When no longer 
needed for the originally authorized 
purpose, disposition of the intangible 
property must occur in accordance 
with the provisions in § 200.313 Equip-
ment paragraph (e). 

(b) The non-Federal entity may copy-
right any work that is subject to copy-
right and was developed, or for which 
ownership was acquired, under a Fed-
eral award. The Federal awarding agen-
cy reserves a royalty-free, nonexclu-
sive and irrevocable right to reproduce, 
publish, or otherwise use the work for 
Federal purposes, and to authorize oth-
ers to do so. 

(c) The non-Federal entity is subject 
to applicable regulations governing 
patents and inventions, including gov-
ernmentwide regulations issued by the 
Department of Commerce at 37 CFR 
Part 401, ‘‘Rights to Inventions Made 
by Nonprofit Organizations and Small 
Business Firms Under Government 
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